Department of Human Services
Division of Family Development
Advance Notice of Rulemaking
New Jersey Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (NJ SNAP)
Regulatory Amendments regarding Elimination of the Family Cap

To Whom It May Concern:

The New Jersey Department of Human Services (Department), Division of Family Development (DFD) intends to propose amendments to the New Jersey Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (NJ SNAP), codified at N.J.A.C. 10:87. These amendments would align the NJ SNAP rules with the repeal of N.J.S.A. 44:10-61 and the adopted amendments to the Work First New Jersey/Temporary Assistance of Needy Families (WFNJ/TANF) which repealed N.J.A.C. 10:90-2.18 by eliminating the family cap provisions. DFD intends to:

1. Amend the rules to delete the Family Cap Provision references within the NJ SNAP regulations to align the regulatory language within N.J.A.C. 10:87 with adopted amendments and repeals within the WFNJ/TANF regulations.

Interested parties may submit informal comments on this advance notice within thirty (30) days of its publication on the Department of Human Services’ website.  Please submit your informal comments to:

Megan Mazzoni, Administrative Practice Officer
Division of Family Development
P.O. Box 716
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0716
Or via e-mail to: DFD-Regulations@dhs.nj.gov

You will also have a 60-day opportunity to submit formal comments on any actual proposed amendments subsequent to the publication of such proposal in the New Jersey Register.  Such proposal will also be published on the Department of Human Services’ website. 


